

Ontario Urban Forest Council PO Box 32166 Harding Post Office Richmond Hill, ON, L4C 9S3 Tel: 416-936-6735 Fax: 416-291-5709 Email: info@oufc.org Web: www.oufc.org

Monday, September 21, 2015

Ms. Marlyn Toft, Manager Council Secretariat Support Toronto City Hall, 12th Floor, West Tower 100 Queen St. West Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2

Mayor John Tory and Members of Council:

Re: Motion MM8.1 Request to Protect 250 year old Red Oak Tree at 76 Coral Gable Drive - Toronto City Council Meeting - September 30 to October 1, 2015.

I am Peter Wynnyczuk, Executive Director of the non-profit, Ontario Urban Forest Council (est. 1963), which supports Community Groups and Stakeholders in Urban Forestry issues.

Back on July 4, 2007, Mr. Jack Radecki was our Executive Director.

Mr. Jack Radecki hand delivered the attached document to the Toronto Preservation Services offices located on the second floor at Toronto City Hall. Please note that this report was brought forward to be considered with another report by the Weston Historical Society.

This report with appendices was brought forward to designate the tree located at 76 Coral Gable Drive as a heritage tree. Since the amalgamation of the City of Toronto in 1999, there has not been a tree that has been designated heritage.

The Ontario Urban Forest Council is hoping that this attached documentation will support the referenced Motion MM8.1 (see above) and also its recommendations to City Staff.

Yours truly,

Peter Wynnyczuk,

Executive Director, Ontario Urban Forest Council

Empowering people.

Protecting trees.

Attachment

2015 SEP 22 PM 3 2: